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MABAS Division I

 Membership

Members present at this meeting were:

	Arlington Heights
	Glenn Ericksen
Bernie Lyons
Ken Koeppen
	Palatine
	Scott Andersen
Patrick Gratzianna
Paul Wallis

Doug Hoyt

	Des Plaines
	Alan Wax


	Palatine Rural
	

	Elk Grove Township
	
	Rolling Meadows


	

	Elk Grove Village
	Scott Miller

	Schaumburg
	William Spencer


	Hoffman Estates
	Jeff Jorian
	Streamwood
	Chris Clark
Mike Baker


	Mt. Prospect
	John Malcolm
Chris Truty
Don Wisniewski

Christina Loomis


	Wheeling
	Keith MacIsaac

	Northwest Central
	Cindy Brick

	
	

	
	
	
	


Call to Order: 1334 Hours

Pledge of Allegiance

Recognition of Members 
a. Ms. Amy Edwards from QCI Restoration was invited by Chief Gorvett to talk to us about QCI’s annual fundraiser for the Illinois Fire Chiefs’ Foundation Scholarship Fund. The Event takes place on Saturday, September 15th and 100% of proceeds are donated to the Fund.  (flyers passed out)

b. Chief Rick Kolomay and Deputy Chief Bob Hoff from Carol Stream were invited by Chief Clemmensen to talk to us about some improvements that the  Carol Stream Fire Department  has experienced from working as part of the West Suburban Fire/Rescue Alliance. The Alliance is an expanded version of functional cooperation between the Carol Stream, Winfield, West Chicago and Wheaton Fire Departments. Chief Kolomay described the Alliance as “MABAS Auto/Mutual Aid on steroids.”  The four Departments in the Alliance have seen better response times, better dispatch efficiency and better use of the Departments’ equipment and Command Staff. Chief Kolomay and Deputy Chief Hoff described the ins and outs, answered a number of questions and promised to send out some of their SOG’s (attached). Chief Kolomay indicated that as the Alliance progresses he may approach MABAS to make similar improvements on a state-wide level. 
Approval of Minutes: 

Motion – Approval of minutes of the April 11, 2012 meeting.
Made by: Bill Spencer
Seconded by: Ken Koeppen
Motion passed by unanimous vote
Treasurer’s Report: Bernie Lyons reported that as of 5-31-2012 the “Checking” account balance was $22,216.25 and the “Money Market” account balance was $41,362.55.  
Motion – To accept the treasurer’s report.

Made by: John Malcolm
Seconded by: Bill Spencer
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Committee Reports

MABAS Executive Board: MABAS Staff Assisted Visits (SAV) will begin on June 19. Chief Andersen asks that Departments that house equipment also have someone available to show the equipment during the SAV’s.
Also, Chief Andersen reminded us about Home Day tomorrow form 10:00 till 13:00 at the MRC.
First Responder Task Force:  Nothing new to report.
Communications/Box Cards:  Cindy Brick reported 2 alarms since May. Cindy also reports that NWCDS will be sending letters to neighboring Divisions with our box card information. 
Training:  Paul Wallis reports that Forest Reeder is the new Chairman of the Division 1 Training Committee.  The committee has been working on, and will continue to work on, skills that should be mastered and performed the same way Division-wide and standardizing how to call a Mayday.
Don Wisniewski made a presentation about a mobile ventilation training prop. Don said the Training Committee has researched the unit, has talked about its usefulness and would like to incorporate into our training programs.  On behalf of the Training Committee, Don suggested that we try for an AFG Grant, with the understanding that if successful, the Division would pay the required 20% cost of the $40,000.00 unit (approx).  We had some discussion about value and use. Many Departments have access to ventilation props. Other Departments belong to some type of larger training organization where they could use a similar prop. Don understood the valid points but he explained the prop could do more and would be easier to have access to the some of the other options. Don went on to say that the Division Training Officers were unanimously of the opinion that we should try for this grant. 
Motion – The Division will cover the 20% match if the grant application is successful.

Made by: Chief Malcolm

Seconded by:  Chief Wax

Motion passed with no one opposed.

Jeff Jorian offered that Hoffman Estates would be the Department that would apply for the grant and was quickly taken up on Hoffman’s generous offer.

Dive Team:  Doug Hoyt had a few items regarding the Dive Team:
1) The class on MABAS boat operation was canceled and will be rescheduled

2) Elk Grove had a drill that involved a chemical in the water. This drill combined our Dive Team with our Hazardous Material Team. It was a good drill with great training for all involved. 

3) Drill next month in Hoffman Estates.

4) The team is using stricter decon procedures for dives, including water sampling for each dive. They will also be considering sampling proactively before drills.
TRT Team: Bill Spencer reported that the TRT had a great drill where over 40 team members participated. He went on say that the team had a “wake up call” when some equipment slipped as they were trying to protect the drill site. This highlighted the point that we need to treat all drills as if they were live emergency incidents. 
Hazmat Teams: Chief Malcolm reiterated the success and productivity of the joint HazMat/Dive drill in Elk Grove.
MABAS Website: Chris Truty showed us the new version of our Division website. It has much of the same information but does not need a “webmaster”. Departments will be able to make some changes, but can also call Chris or Christina for any help. All Departments are encouraged to post some pictures to the site, but remember, this site is public in that pictures can be taken from this site and used elsewhere. Teams should continue to be logged in every morning. Remember to LOG OFF after use, the site will NOT automatically log you off. 

Chief Malcolm introduced our Division secretary Christina Loomis to all those who have not yet met Christina.
Old Business:  
MABAS Policy update:  Ken Koeppen reports that work continues on our policies. They are checking the policies against Specialty Team policies with Team Leaders. Ken passed out an example of how the policies will be formatted.
The Policy Committee (Koeppen, Truty, Trost) also asks that any Department that houses any MABAS  equipment or vehicles to please draft a policy on its use, components, capabilities, operations, instructions, maintenance, etc…
New Business: 
a) NATO Summit recap- Chief Andersen.  We were thankful that we were not needed for May’s NATO Summit. Although we were not needed, the event still served as an excellent exercise in preparation for our Division. We had three Chief Officers that spent a good part of that weekend in Command and Control Centers. (Chief Ericksen in Wheeling, Chief Clark in Skokie, and Deputy Chief Truty in Chicago). They each shared their  NATO experiences with us and we appreciate the time and effort they gave on behalf of our Division.
b) CBRN canisters and Div 1 PortaCount- Chief Andersen.  Each Department should have a canister for each mask. MABAS will not be replacing any missing canisters. The Division PortaCount needs repair. Chief Andersen will check into repair costs vs. purchase pricing and we will talk about it in the September meeting. 
c) MVU’s. Chief MacIsaac reports that the MVU was picked up and is being repaired. He heard from the Darley guy that all MVU’s were having similar problems. Chief MacIsaac asks that when the MVU comes back, does he still have permission to make repairs to the unit. All present agreed that, in accordance with our previous motion re: MVU repairs, Chief MacIsaac and Chief Andersen can proceed with any decisions made, or monies spent, on getting the MVU vehicle to useful status.
d) Strike Team and Tack Forces Cards- Chief MacIsaac.  What we put together and used for the NATO Summit was a great start, but we must continue to evaluate how we are setting things up and look for ways to improve. Chief MacIsaac gave as an example that we should be looking into pulling personnel and equipment from a little further away, anticipating that those near the affected area may already have committed resources. Chief Andersen thought that was a good idea and said that Executive Board will review and make a recommendation on the next course of action. 
.
.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Chief MacIsaac reminded us that Lutheran General will soon be going live as a resource hospital.
Motion – To adjourn the meeting

Made by:  Bill Spencer
Seconded by:  Ken Koeppen
Motion passed by unanimous vote

Adjournment: 1610
Next Meeting: Wednesday September 12, 2012, 1330 hours, at Arlington Heights Station 2.
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